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Members were advised that there has been 3 cases of termination in Quarter 1, 
where the tenants have ended their tenancy for financial reasons and could not 
maintain an arrangement. The Association will continue to pursue former tenant 
arrears for these cases.  
 
It was clarified that the Association are pursuing an eviction for anti-social behaviour, 
which has been an ongoing case for years, however the behaviour is now escalating 
and causing a lot of disturbance to the neighbours. This will be progressed within the 
next quarter.  
 
Members were advised that the Association are awaiting the new certificates for the 
EPC’s and are on target for all repairs. Members were further advised that SHQS 
kitchen failures will be completed the kitchen replacement programme, due to be 
commenced in Quarter 3.   
 
It was clarified that, in regard to Damp and Mould, advice only cases do not have to 
be recorded and in the Quarter 1, there have been 7 total cases, one of which was 
an advice only cases, meaning the remaining 6 cases were reportable.  
 
Members were advised that the Association have met with MCN regarding the 
kitchen and bathroom replacements contained within the planned maintenance 
investment schedule, and the bathrooms will be started in Quarter 3 with the 
kitchens commencing in Quarter 4. Members were further advised that the window 
replacement scheme will be underway as of the 08 September 2025, and it is hoped 
that this will be completed by the end of Quarter 3, however it might move into 
Quarter 4.  
 
It was noted that the Association has a further 10 properties where the water bypass 
is being tested for Legionella and these should be completed within the next few 
months.  
 
It was confirmed that there were 5 complaints made to the Customer Services Team, 
none of which were stage 2, and all were handled within the timescales. 
 
The Board wished to note that the Association still does not have any information in 
relation to financial gains from the Officer’s work output in regard to Tenancy 
Sustainment.  A business case should be made to increase resources to have the 
Associations own dedicated officer. This would also be beneficial to the Association 
as it is looking likely that more and more tenants will be on Universal Credit in the 
near future.  
 
It was clarified that the reason that there were 9 refusals for one property, was due 
to the sizes of the bedrooms, which were too small for the size of an average family, 
and it had a medically adapted bathroom, which proved difficult to let.  
 
J Cameron will review the answers of the 26.4% of respondents who advised that 
they would not engage with a tenant portal and provide this information to the 
Board in due course.  
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